Nut Mountain and Bitner Herd Management Areas have outdated appropriate management levels affecting the Nut Mountain Allotment.  Herd Management Area suitability assessments were not conducted in the Surprise Field Office Resource Management Environmental Impact Statement.  Presently, the private land holdings will compromise the herd’s ability to sustain itself.  Numbers suggest that a viable genetic pool to sustain this herd is inadequate.  Appropriate management levels for these herds were determined by use pattern mapping of specific riparian habitats recognized as Key Areas used only by horses (Page 31).  This allotment has always been jointly used by wild horses and livestock.  While the strategy to determine AML may be accurate, the past decision is seriously flawed and not supported with rangeland health or rangeland monitoring data.

The issue requires attention to validate the AML or adjusted as necessary.  If cooperative agreements are not made with the private holding, the HMA is unsuitable.

Scoping for gather plans in Surprise but they make no mention of new AML’s, assessing for genetic viability or the herds and herd area suitability, they stuck with the AML’s in the ROD, not good.

